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2020 PROJECT NOTICE: MISSISSIPPI RIVER BOULEVARD IMPROVEMENTS 
 
Dear Saint Paul Resident, 
 
Beginning on June 17, 2020, Mississippi River Boulevard (MRB) will be closed from Marshall Avenue to 
Randolph Avenue to complete a variety of scheduled construction and repair projects in preparation for a 
mill and overlay in early September. This work on Mississippi River Boulevard between Marshall Avenue and 
Randolph Avenue is anticipated to be completed by August 7, 2020. The mill and overlay will be done in 
early September. 
 
All construction and repair projects will be done in the street or public right of way: 

 Pedestrian improvements – sidewalk repairs and ADA-ramp construction 
 Sewer repairs – catch basins and utility covers, some excavation work will occur 
 Water main replacement to be completed by Saint Paul Regional Water Services (Randolph Ave. to 

Jefferson Ave. residents only) 
 Mill and overlay – repave street surface (to be done in early September) 

 
Although the street is closed to all through traffic, driveway access will be maintained for residents in the 
construction area as “local traffic only.”  
 
SOCIAL DISTANCING LANE CLOSURE TO END ON JUNE 15 – MARSHALL AVE TO FORD PKWY 
In preparation for construction, the current southbound lane closure of Mississippi River Boulevard from 
Marshall Avenue to Ford Parkway to allow extra space for social distancing will be removed and end on June 
15.  

 Pedestrians and bicyclists will need to share the trail space. 
 There will be a few places that the sidewalk work will impact the trail. Temporary alternate routes 

will be provided for pedestrians and bicyclists. 
 Portions of the on-street southbound bike lane will be closed in active construction areas from 

Marshall Avenue to Jefferson Avenue. 
 
For more information about the Mississippi River Boulevard Improvements, a detailed map and project 
updates, please visit www.stpaul.gov/MRBImprovements. 
 
PROJECT CONTACTS: General Public Works email at publicworksinfo@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
Sidewalk Division: 651-266-6120 
Sewer Division: 651-266-9850 
Saint Paul Regional Water Services: 651-266-6289 or Kaitlin.Swanson@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
Street Maintenance Division: 651-266-9700 


